Minutes of the Hathersage Memorial Hall Management Committee
Monday 5th March 2018
1. Present –Martin Robinson, Brian Wilson, John Anderson, Peter Mander,  Marion Codd, Roger Plank, Amanda Foster.
2. Apologies – Liz Webb, Tim Pritt, 

3. Minutes of the previous meeting.

              The minutes were agreed

4. Matters Arising
Pizza – There had been no objections from the Pool Cafe or from neighbours about the Thursday evening use of the car park and possibly Main Hall. It was agreed to charge £25 for the car park and £55 if the Main Hall was needed to be reviewed after 3 months.                                 

      WiFi – John Dalton had been asked to look for best value and asked Plusnet 

(0800 023 2221) to quote.
1. we would need a business account, rather than residential

2. we can have call divert on the hall phone to redirect all calls to a mobile

3. they would send an engineer out to look at the “missing” wiring, we would not need to contact BT. There may (read WILL) be an additional charge.
I think that just leaves DCC to be consulted/informed.
5.  Stanage Hall
The new door has been fitted and the kitchen and toilet are being installed. The floor will be sanded and varnished, hopefully by March/April.

6. Treasurer's Report
Letting income in the two months was £2600 - no income received from any other sources.
Expenditure was £8,400. The main item being £3,500 on Stanage Hall project - all other expenditure was normal and in line with budget.

Cumulative loss year to date is now £5,700 which is entirely as expected.

Next month we will receive approx £2400 of bills from Hallamshire Heating for two unexpected boiler repairs.

We have another £13 - £14,000 to spend on the Stanage hall to complete the plan (before any furnishings etc). It looks likely we will have to go below our current minimum Reserve of 25k which is on the high side. When/if the time comes I would suggest a new reserve figure of 20k would be appropriate.

Reserves stands at £32,400 and Bank Account at £7,600.

7. Bookings report
Marion reported requests for 2 children's parties on the same day, so had just accepted the first to avoid any problems. She had also researched the charges made at other local Halls, most of which charge by the hour. Although our current pricing system appears in line, it was decided to ask Graham and John to look at the figures and increase in August if required.
8. Hirers' Feedback
There were no queries or comments.
9. Maintenance
There are some problems with the panels at the front of the stage. Brian and Roger agreed to investigate and see what needs to be done. 

Noise carries from the Main Hall to the Lawrence Hall. It was agreed that fitting another door between the 2 halls may alleviate the problem.
A new hand drier is being fitted in the ladies' loos and problems with the doors were reported.

New emergency lights have been fitted in the Main Hall.

The heating has been repaired – new pump fitted. It may be necessary to look at the whole system and if/when it is replaced, wifi controls will be considered.

There are slight difficulties with the porch door lock. Brian will keep a watching brief.

The key list needs to be updated. John will ask on invoices who is the key holder for each group.

10. Correspondence
None received
11.   A.O.B.
Following attendance at the Village Halls meeting where new data protection requirements were discussed, it was agreed to put the item on the  agenda ready for the May deadline.
Date of next meeting 

Monday 16th April 2018  at 7.30pm
